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SEPTEMBER 2016
Welcome to Salem. We are looking forward to another great school year. Thanks to all of our staff for working so hard to prepare their classrooms and other spaces within the school. This is what makes Salem the warm and welcoming place that it is, a place we are all proud of.
I am pleased to welcome our new staff members to the Salem team. As you can see on the following page we have a lot of new staff members and we are excited to have them join our team this year. A special congratulations to Lauren Katsuno on the birth of her twin boys James and Anderson who were born on August 1st. We are looking forward to meeting them.
We would like to send a special welcome to our new Kindergarten students who begin their student careers this year.  We wish them lots of success and enjoyment here at Salem.  We also welcome all the new students starting in September to the Salem Public School community.   You are going to love it here.
The Custodial Staff, under the supervision of Mr. Behling, deserve a big thank you in getting all the classrooms cleaned and ready for the first day.  They have put many hours in during the summer to make sure things are shiny and clean. 
A reminder that, once again, classes may change after the second week.  This is to ensure that all classes in the province meet Ministry of Education parameters for maximum class size.  No matter what class your child is in, we are committed to making sure that this is a fantastic year of learning.

Here is to a school year full of engagement, authentic experiences, collaboration and success.

Kathy Gossling-Spears

Principal
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2016-2017 Salem Staff
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Please keep in mind this is a tentative list of teachers and classes and that changes still may occur due to reorganization.

Kindergarten – Shawna Foster (for Carly Ogryzlo)
Kindergarten – Angela Clayson and Heather VanMilligen
ECE Teachers – Jessica Bryan (for Holly Diljee), Gillian LeGrow  (for Alicia Barfoot)
Grade One /Two Teacher – Leah Mathews
Grade One/Two Teacher – Susanna Gold (for Lauren Katsuno)
Grade Two/Three Teacher – Ashley Switzer
Grade Three/Four Teacher – Carmel McIntyre

Grade Four/Five Teacher- Bryan Farnworth
Grade Five/Six Teacher – Pat Jeppesen

Teacher/Librarian – Christine Armstrong
Planning Teachers – Christine Armstrong, Sally Martinez (for Courtney Campbell), 
Angela Clayson

French Teachers – Catherine Valente-Hebecker and Kathryn Weatherley
Educational Assistants –Trudy Matusinec, KC McDevitt, Christie Foster, Tracey Vanderkolk, Shelley Matson
Child and Youth Counsellor-Rob Marshall
Office Coordinator – Dana Shantz
Custodians –  Rob Behling,  Marilyn Behling, and Lennora McKinnon


SCHOOL HOURS
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This year we are going to do a pilot project and change our nutrition break routines by having outdoor activity or “recess” for the first 30 minutes followed by a nutrition break for 20 minutes. This is to optimize student engagement, decrease the amount of food being wasted, increase water intake, create a more relaxed eating environment and improve behaviour as students will not be rushing to get outside to play.
8:50


School Entry

8:50-10:30 

Instructional Time





10:30 – 11:20

1st Break
(10:30-11:00 outdoors
11:00-11:20 nutrition break inside)

11:20-1:00

Instructional Time

1:00 – 1:50

2nd Break        
(1:00-1:30 outdoors

1:30-1:50 nutrition break inside)
1:50-3:30

Instructional Time
3:30


Dismissal 
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SAFE ARRIVAL
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1During the school day, your child’s safety is of upmost importance to us.  It is IMPERATIVE that you call the office before 8:50 a.m. if your child is going to be absent or late to school.  For your convenience, we also have voice-mail which allows you to contact the school at any time during the night or over the weekend.  The school phone number is 519 846-5363. When you call please note your child’s name, teacher and reason for absence. 

If a child is absent and we have not heard from a parent or guardian we will attempt to contact a parent or guardian to ensure your child is safe.  If a parent cannot be reached we will contact the emergency contacts you have provided.
It is very important that you let the office know if there is any change in personal information: home or work number, emergency contact, address changes and changes in custody agreements. 

If your child is late arriving at school he/she must check in with the office before proceeding to class.
If your child’s dismissal procedure is going to change in any way, any day, please send a note in with your child.  Parents who are picking up their child before the end of the day must report to the office.
Please use the gravel parking lot at the side of the school for dropping off and picking up students.  The front of the school must be kept clear for buses. In order to keep congestion at a minimum in our hallways at dismissal time we ask that you wait for your child outside beside the gravel parking lot and do not come into the school. This process will help us keep the students safer and ensure that they depart to the appropriate place.  Thank you.

Supervision of our students begins at 8:30 a.m. Before 8:30 a.m. children cannot be in the school and will not be supervised outside of the school.  Students who are walkers must leave school immediately at 3:30 p.m. as supervision is only provided for bus students after this time. By abiding by these time lines you will assist us in keeping all our students safer. Thank you.
FOOD ALLERGIES AND SENSITIVITIES
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Please be advised that we do have students and staff in our school with fatal allergies to peanuts, walnuts, nuts, green peas, flax, sesame and sunflower seeds. While we cannot guarantee a nut free environment we do attempt to avoid bringing these products into the school.  Please do not send nut products or any of the other food products listed above in your child’s lunch. WOW Butter is also discouraged. We sincerely appreciate your understanding as we attempt to maintain a safe environment for all of our students.
STUDENT ASTHMA MANAGEMENT PLAN
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Ryan’s Law (2015) mandated that each school board develop a policy to support students with Asthma.  Parents must supply information about their child who has asthma to the school.  A Student Asthma Management Plan will be completed at the school which will include symptoms, triggers, instructions and emergency procedures and use of a reliever inhaler. Please contact the office for more information.
MEDICATION AT SCHOOL
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 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Please remember that all student medication must be stored and administered from the office. In order to give your child any medication we must have the appropriate form completed and signed by you. Forms must be updated each school year. Please contact Mrs. Shantz in the office for forms.

Children requiring medication such as EPI-PENS for life-threatening medical conditions are required to carry this medication with them at all times.  We suggest a fanny pack.  Additional EPI-PENS may be kept in the office.  If your child has a life-threatening condition, please call the school for more information and set up a “Life Threatening Management and Prevention Plan” as soon as possible.
SCHOOL SECURITY AND SAFETY

All parents and visitors entering the school must do so through the front doors and sign in at the office.  For safety reasons, we must know who is in the building at ALL TIMES. 
PIZZA DAYS

We will be having pizza days on Mondays and Fridays. Our first pizza day will be Friday September 16th. Funds raised are used to purchase a variety of materials, resources and equipment.  
ATTACHED FORMS

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 11) Permission to participate in off-site walking excursions throughout the school year. Please sign and return by Sept. 12th.
2) Student Verification Forms - please read over the information, include email address, make necessary corrections and sign and return by Sept. 12th. 
3) Volunteer Form - this form must be completed by any person who is interested in volunteering in our school, including field trips and so on.  Rather than complete a form for every trip or any other volunteering opportunity, we are asking that all parents who think they might (we will not hold you to this, if you get too busy!) want to volunteer at the school this year, complete a form, and we will keep it on file in the office - please return to the school by Sept. 12th.  
4) Freedom of Information - please read carefully, sign and return by September 12th.
5) Bus Code of Conduct – Please read this with your child, sign and return by September 12th.

6) Milk Order Form-Please complete and return by September 12th
7) Pizza Order Form-Please complete and return by September 12th.
NEWSLETTERS AND COMMUNCIATON
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We have many different ways of sharing information with our school community. We have sent the September Newsletter home as a paper copy with each student.  For the rest of the school year  SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1the newsletter will be available online at http://www.ugdsb.on.ca/salem.  If you would like to receive an email letting you know when future newsletters have been posted as well as receive other electronic communication from the school please sign up on our website (bottom toolbar/ subscribe to email notifications) or at http:// www.ugdsb.on.ca/CASL.  
School Council has a page on Facebook. This is a closed group and moderated by our School Council as well as the Principal. You can request to join the group “Salem Public School Family Forum”. 
We often tweet on Twitter. You can follow us at@SalemPS 
Please contact the office if you do not have access to the newsletter online so that we can provide you with a paper copy.
BACK TO SCHOOL BLUES

Although for many there is excitement and anticipation about going back to school, for some children transitioning back in September can be tough. Moving into a new classroom, having new teachers, new friends and classmates, and new schedules can all bring about a feeling of stress.  The angst children feel, questions they ask, and worries they express about these changes are normal. Sometimes it can be the smallest detail that can be the most worrisome for children. As a parent, you may not know what to do about these butterflies, stomach aches or tears. For some of us, it may intensify our own stress. Here are a few things you might try the first few weeks into the new school year.
1. Listen carefully to your children and hear their concerns.

2. Remind them of previous times when they felt anxious, and discuss the strategies they used that helped make the situation better. 

3. Review the daily routines they are experiencing at school, and what after school time and weekends look like.

4. Make a list of the things they like about school.

5. Remind them of all the things they are good at.

6. Ask about their friends. 
7. Be patient and positive. You may need to have these conversations daily.
As a parent in our school, please know that you can always contact us if your child’s worries persist. We are here to support your child’s wellbeing and achievement, and getting off to a great start in September will help us all achieve just that!
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THE BENEFITS OF MAKING MISTAKES 

As the new school year begins, there is one quote that educators wish that all students would consider they enter their new classrooms, “making mistakes is part of life—and a really big part of growing up. It’s how you learn who you want to be” (http://talkingtreebooks.com/quotes/quote-making-mistakes.html). As adults, we understand that making mistakes is an important part of life, however, students sometimes struggle to see the benefits of their errors. 

One of the ways that we, the adults in children’s lives, can support youngsters is to be open about the mistakes that we make and share with students how we take responsibility for our errors. It is important that children see that everyone makes mistakes and that mistakes are a valuable part of our lives due to the fact that they encourage brain development. Researcher, Jo Boaler, states in her book Mathematical Mindsets (p. 12) when the brain is challenged and mistakes are made, that is the time when “the brain grows the most.”
When students are taught about the importance of mistakes, it can have a positive impact on their lives. New York Times author, Peter Sims, identified the following habits of successful people:

 1. They feel comfortable being wrong.

2. They try new ideas.

3. They are open to different experiences. 

4. They try out ideas without judging them.

 5. They are willing to go against the crowd. 

6. They do not give up when things get hard. 

Wouldn’t it be wonderful if all of our students followed these ideas? 

It would be wonderful if students believed that every time they entered school they were going to a place where they were going to make mistakes that will help them grow and learn. It is vital that we understand that learning means not being afraid to examine the mistakes that we all make. It would be great if children remember this quote from former President of the United States, Bill Clinton, “[everyone] will make mistakes. But if you learn from them, you'll be a better person. It's how you handle adversity, not how it affects you. The main thing is never quit, never quit, never quit. “
UGDSB Program Department
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Talking About Mental Health Sept 2016 – Keeping Your Cool as You Head Back to School

Hope that you had a good summer and enjoyed some fun, relaxation and down time. As the children and youth get ready to head back to school, it is important to plan a mentally healthy school year. Some simple steps will help to make this year more positive and less stressful. 

1. Start Each Day With A Positive Thought

a. “Today is going to be a good day”

b. “I am going to have a good day”

c. “I can do this”

d. “I have what it takes”

e. “I feel happy”

f. “I am strong”

2. Practice Relaxation

a. Start the day with some body stretches. 

b. Take three deep breaths each time you go through a doorway.

c. Be present: Notice 3 things you can see, hear and touch. 

d. Tense and relax your muscles, releasing tension in your body.

e. Imagine a place that makes you feel relaxed. 

3. Take Breaks Before You Are Stressed

a. Walk to school.

b. Get outside at lunch or breaks.

c. Listen to music to relax.

d. Eat a good breakfast and lunch.

e. Hang out with your friends

f. Think of 3 things you are grateful for. 

4. Seek Support

a. Talk to your family or friends.

b. At elementary school, talk to a teacher, principal, or child & youth counsellor (CYC). 

c. At high school, talk to a teacher, principal, VP, guidance, student success, social worker, CYC, or nurse.

d. Call KidsHelpPhone 1 800 668 6868.  http://www.kidshelpphone.ca/
e. Talk to your family doctor.
f. Contact community mental health services:
Canadian Mental Health Association WW (CMHAWW):  

Tuesday Walk In - 1:30-7:00, 485 Silvercreek Parkway, Guelph. 

To access services for Children, Youth and Adults in Guelph/Wellington: 

1 844 HERE 247 (1 844 437 3247)

http://here247.ca/
Family Counselling and Support Services:  

Walk-in, Wednesday, 1-7, sliding scale, based on ability to pay, but will not turn anyone away. 109 Surrey St E, 519 824-2431 & 400 Tower Street, Fergus (opening Sept 1, 2016).

http://familyserviceguelph.on.ca/
Have a wonderful and mentally healthy school year!  
Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health Lead for Upper Grand District School Board

Follow me on twitter: @drlynnwoodford 
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Monthly Environmental Activities to help celebrate our planet

September 21st is National Tree Day! 
It is vital to teach our children to respect and take care of the environment.
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Celebrate National Tree Day on September 21st 2016!
“National Tree Day will serve as a celebration for all Canadians to appreciate the great benefits that trees provide us - clean air, wildlife habitat, reducing energy demand and connecting with nature.”

http://www.nationaltreeday.ca/
“Children today spend less time outdoors than any generation in human history.” http://getbackoutside.ca/ 

 “For children, studies show that time outdoors, especially unstructured time in more natural settings, can increase curiosity, creativity and problem solving ability. It also improves their physical fitness and coordination.”  http://30x30.davidsuzuki.org/
Some great activities for your family to do on Tree Day, or any day!

· Read a book on trees: The Lorax, by Dr. Seuss; The Giving Tree by Shel Silverstein; What Good Is a Tree by Larry Dane Brimner; The Great Kapok Tree by Lynne Cherry
· Learn the names of the trees in your backyard or neighbourhood

· Do tree art – e.g., a leaf collage, or leaf/bark pencil rubbing art, or tree photography

· Create a tree book: "adopt" a favourite tree, name it and throughout the year record and examine its characteristics and the changes that it goes through.

· Organize a Tree Walk game - Look for trees that are: the tallest, oldest, has the widest trunk, has the largest leaf, is the most prickly, etc. 
· Research all the great forest hiking trails in your area and pick one to try out.

· Hold a Tree Day birthday party with your family, friends, neighbours or community! Serve tree-shaped foods! (Find lots of ideas on Pinterest.)
For more ideas: 

· Join the 30x30 Nature Challenge: If you want to feel healthier, happier and more focused - add a daily dose of nature to your routine! Find out more at http://30x30.davidsuzuki.org/
· Do a Google search: “What to do on a nature walk” or “Arbour Day activities”

